
I will start by noting and asking us to remember that people around the 

world have not been paying the actual costs of burning fossil fuels to 

meet our energy needs; and so it is exciting and just and honorable that 

we are now embarking on a better way, with far fewer collateral costs to 

the environment, in support of ALL living things on the planet.  And so, 

I enthusiastically endorse the December 19, 2022 final version of the 

New York State Climate Action Council Scoping Plan. While the 

Scoping Plan incorporates multiple compromises in wording and 

orientation, given the diverse and sometimes divergent interests of 

components of the CAC membership, it is nonetheless a great statement 

of New York State's commitment to national and global leadership in the 

effort to achieve climate stabilization.  The Scoping Plan, which 

supports the implementation of the CLCPA, is a document of which I 

am proud, and feel fortunate to have been able to contribute to its 

completion.  I am impressed by and grateful for the hard work and 

dedication of the agency staff members who worked to bring this effort 

to completion, and the fantastic leadership of our co-chairs and of Sarah 

Osgood, and want to thank my fellow CAC members for helping to 

make this process enjoyable, and successful. 

In closing, I note that I spent the bulk of my career working hard so that 

I might some day have the opportunity to return to NY, and as it turns 

out, to a great SUNY Flagship institution, Stony Brook University.  I am 

very proud of the NY that I came home to. 

Last, I have been proud to be represented by Assemblyman Steve 

Englebright, a true leader for New York, and proud to help him in some 

small ways, in realizing his vision for New York State. 

  

Paul Shepson 

Stony Brook University 

 


